St Bride’s Primary School- Parent Council
Minute of meeting on 6th December 2022

Present: Tracy Hill-Hodgens, Alastair Cumming (Chair), Cllr McCreary, Cllr Devlin, Ruth Welsh, Michael McMillan, Lauren Millar, Anne-Marie Cusack, Mrs Cleland, Mrs O’Hara, Cara Boyle, Roisin Coll, Joanna Pugh, Chris McLeish, Christabel Boyle (minute).

Apologies:  Father Hughes, Michael McMillan, Cal Dempsey, Nicola Stubbs, Amanda Gilfedder
1.Welcome and apologies
The Chair welcomed attendees and noted apologies. 
2.Minutes of previous meeting.
Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

3.Headteacher’s Report 
QLO Visit – Our Quality Link Officer from SLC (Anne Jessimer) visited school on the 4th of November. The purpose of the visit is to discuss the school improvement agenda, the latest data and to discuss any concerns etc. This was a very positive visit and Mrs Jessimer was happy with the direction and justification for the items on the school improvement plan (discussed at last PC meeting). We continue to use our additionality staffing across all stages where the biggest impact can be made.  Mrs Jessimer did not have time to go into classes but did comment on the positive work that we have been doing on focusing on the importance of relationships in school. 

Financial - The school and nursery PTAs continue to support St. Bride’s behind the scenes and we could not provide quality events such as the Halloween Disco, Movie night, Christmas Fairs etc without their support. 

The school PTA were recently able to provide just over £3000 to the school and this was allocated to school funds, wet play boxes for every class, clothing & shoes and art supplies for classes. 

The PTA and Father Hughes along with the St. Vincent De Paul are looking for ways to consider how we help families in need this winter. 

As you may be aware, I sent a letter out asking for families to get in touch and have also approached some families directly. I appreciate that this can be very sensitive subject and it can be difficult for people to ask for help so any suggestions as to how we can support anyone experiencing financial difficulties to come forward. A direct quote passed on to me from another parent was about how they were “dreading Christmas this year”.

Following on from the last PC meeting a group of parents agreed to take forward the element of recycling and reusing pre-loved uniform, Christmas jumpers and toys etc. 

In addition to this the PTA are able to use their charitable status to launch St Brides Christmas Mission to see if they can use a different approach to enable those who may need support to come forward. 

Playground Equipment
At the last Insurance inspection we were advised that the Trim Trail and climbing frame were not to be used. 

We have since had Sportsafe Scotland in to inspect the damaged areas and provide a quote for repairs. Every part of the trim trail needs attention some of which is minor and some of which needs completely replaced. In addition to this the infant climbing frame needs a new bridge etc. I expect that I will get quotes that run into the thousands for these repairs. Our PTA have a good balance in the account but it may be that we need to look at additional fundraising to obtain these repairs. The cost of a full replacement would still outweigh the cost of repairs. 

We have a few minor items to deal with in the gym hall too but these can be dealt with in-house. 

Industrial Action 
The school was closed as part of the blanket closure that took place on the 24th of November when the AHDS and EIS balloted to strike. 

Strikes taking place this week on Wednesday the 7th by the SSTA and NASWUT will not impact on us at this time. 

However further strike action proposed for the 10th January and 3rd February in SLC may well result in another whole or partial closure. Information regarding these closures etc comes from SLC and information will be posted as soon as it is available. 

Communication 
We have run into problems with some aspects of our communications going out to parents. 

I must apologise for my part in not including one or two dates in the newsletters/updates. In particular the Confirmandi enrolment Mass which was a complete oversight on my part.  In addition to this the gremlins seem to have gotten into the school App. A number of parents have mentioned that it is not updating or indeed showing information for another establishment. Parents have been advised to uninstall and then re-install but I have reported this to the group that manage it as this does not always seem to provide a fix. Furthermore the filters on the App had reset for some parents meaning that they were getting information for all classes and the nursery and caused all sorts of confusion with the Pyjama day! I will put the stage/class into the message title from now on but continue to work with the App provider. 

I appreciate that our parents need information as early as possible so we need to work on improving this and perhaps finding alternative ways to share this.  

4. New Matters
i. Discussion of HT’s report

There was a discussion following the HT’s report about how best to use ‘Uniformerly’ and that a closed facebook forum may be better for buying and selling uniform and other items. 

There was also a discussion about how to reach people in need and it was agreed to keep repeating the message through communication channels that help is available for families struggling and that people can always contact Mrs Cleland directly for help. It was agreed paper forms of communication would be sent out at the start of term as well as electronic forms through the school app. This would include relevant dates for the forthcoming term. 

ii. Thanks to the PTA

The Chair wanted to make a special thanks to the PTA. He said it was noted the significant contribution the PTA makes to the school and we are very fortunate to have such a strong PTA and it is wonderful what gets done and also the phenomenal amount of raised by the PTA.

iii. PTA fundraiser

A discussion was had about the appropriateness of a fundraiser involving gin from a local company in Uddingston and whether it would be permitted by South Lanarkshire Council.  Joanna Pugh said she would seek further clarification regarding this matter from Gerry Mays, in charge of licensing in South Lanarkshire Council.

vi. Swimming lessons
Mrs Cleland reported that a block of 12 swimming lessons for P7 has been booked for March 2023.
v. Uniform standards

Some parents had raised concerns to the parent council that uniform standards are slipping and concern especially about pupils wearing designer gear and jewellery. Mrs Cleland said communication would go out to remind people of the uniform policy.

vi. Communication with the parent council
There was a discussion about whether parents know how to get in touch with the parent council. The chair said the parent council email is up and running. Mrs Cleland said that the parent council minutes, once approved, can go on the school app. It was also reiterated that anyone can turn up at parent council meetings at any time. It was agreed the Chair and Christabel Boyle would chat offline about how best to communicate with parents/carers about future parent council meetings. 
5. Date of next meeting:
Tuesday 21st February 2023 at 7pm.
